

Campbellfordcurlingandfitness.ca Facebook.com/CampbellfordDistrictRacquetAndCurlingClub

March 2018

Come celebrate the end of another great curling season

Annual Spring Banquet

Saturday, April 28 6 p.m.



Food by I Am Custom Catering
Entertainment by Pat Kelleher

Tickets now available at the bar

Vote for our Volunteer of the Year

We are now seeking nominations for the Volunteer of the Year. Any club member, with the exception of club directors, is eligible to be nominated. There are ballots and a box for nominations and votes beside the bar.

Recognizing the outstanding volunteers in our club is so important, without them our club could not be the successful and fun place that it is. The winner will be announced at the banquet on April 28.

4th Annual CDCRC Season Opener Baseball Tournament

Saturday, May 19

Please join us in supporting our curling, racquet, and fitness club. Brush off those cobwebs, polish those cleats, it's time to play some ball!

8 teams
3 females per team
\$200 per team

Contact: Colleen Smith.



Try our free, weekly kettle bell workouts

Every Monday at 6.45 p.m. to 7.45 p.m. It's a great overall body tune-up. Every exercise involves the whole body. It's hard work, but the payoff is great.



Campbellford team headed to Little Rock Provincials

Article by Sue Dickens, Trent Hills Now.com

Campbellford – The next generation of curlers descended on the Campbellford Curling Club on Sunday, February 15, to compete in the 2018 Hogline Little Rock Zone 4 Championship.

One of two Campellford teams that took to the ice will be heading to the provincials to compete in Manotick on March 24.

Six teams curled in the day-long event here with two Campbellford teams on the ice alongside three from Quinte/Belleville and one from Tweed.

The winning Campbellford team includes: Skip Tyler Hart; Vice Gabe McFayden; Second Nolan Eakins; and Lead Jaden Jeffs.

They won their first game against the second Campbellford team with a final score of 7-2. They won their second game against Quinte West with by 6-0. They also won their third game which was played against Tweed - final score of 5-4.



The two Campbellford teams that competed in the Little Rock Zone 4 Championship included: from left: Skip Owen Thompson; Vice Aidan Mountain; Second Taylor Jeffs; Lead Callie Mahoney; Skip Tyler Hart; Vice Gabriel McFadyn; Second Nolan Eakins; Lead Jaden Jeffs. Photo by Sue Dickens

Read more here.

Don't forget our yard sale

It's time to start gathering items we can sell at our club yard sale on May 18 & 19. When you do your spring cleaning, keep us in mind. All proceeds to the club. Contact Ray or Doris Wellman for more information.

Ice stats with Barry

While he's been busy scraping and pebbling, Barry Brown has also been keeping track of the numbers and they are quite amazing.

Barry says it took 6,000 gallons and 23 floods to install the ice in the fall. Since then the icemakers have done about 340 scrapes after games. It takes five gallons of water to pebble all the sheets so they've applied about 1,700 gallons of water to keep our rocks sliding. Barry notes that it takes about an hour and a half to scrape, pebble and nip the ice to prepare it.



1st ANNUAL CAMPBELLFORD BACK COUNTRY SQUASH CLASSIC

Good Friday, March 30 – Saturday, March 31

Campbellford District Curling and Racquet Club

- \$50 per player
- A,B,C,D Draws
- Minimum 3 games
- Free T-Shirt
- Pizza dinner Friday night, lasagna lunch Saturday

100% of proceeds to be donated to the Campbellford District Curling and Racquet Club for facility upgrades.

To register, please contact: Rob Pope <u>rob_pope@yahoo.com</u> Call or text: 705-760-1608 Ben McKeown <u>benmck32@hotmail.com</u> Call or text: 705-653-6698

Registration Deadline: Friday, March 23

* * *

Volunteer bartenders needed

The bar open will be open during the squash tournament so we need some volunteers to serve the thirsty squash players and their fans.

Still room in the two-person bonspiel on Monday

Players are still welcome to sign up for the two-person teams, mini-bonspiel being held on Monday morning. Sign up sheet at the club or contact Dave & Charlotte Martz, chardavemartz@gmail.com

Alec wins the prize



Alec Dewdney was the lucky winner of the Facebook contest held get people to like and share our page. His entry was selected by Erin Hobbs and Colleen Smith.

He is generously offering his prize, a three-month membership, to someone who would like to join the club, but can't afford the fee. Contact Alec if you know someone who could benefit.